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Notice to Membership

The Arlington-Fairfax Chapter, Inc., of the Izaak Walton League of America, Board of
Directors (BOD), by motion properly made, seconded and passed, at the regularly scheduled
BOD Meeting on 11/13/2012, voted to suspend the membership of Colin Riley for repeated
violations of the chapter ground rules; to wit cutting trees without proper authorization, after
repeated notices that he cease and desist such activity. This action requires approval by an af-
firmative vote of a simple majority of the Chapter membership present at a regular meeting or
a special meeting called for that purpose. The vote will be held at the regularly scheduled
Membership Meeting on February 19", 2013, at 7:30 PM.

Air Rifle Range Addition Approved

Our little tractor shed / Air range is growing, Plans have been made and work is starting to add 25 new firing
points to the exiting range. This will involve adding a 5000 square foot addition to the rear of the existing
building. Also long needed bathrooms will be added. The air rifle range has a large turn over on shooters on a
regular basis, in 10 months of 2012 over 2500 shooter used the 7 firing point range, evenings only.

Cost to have this built was $330,000.00 way more then the chapter can afford so we are going to have a good
old fashion barn raising and build it our self estimated cost $115,000.00 mostly materials, we have gotten dis-
counted prices for concrete and other materials needed and are out to pinch every penny we can. If you would
like to take part in this project and have a skill in construction or trade please give
Bucky Sills a call 703-830-0458

You did not know the chapter was thinking about enlarging the air rifle range?
When was the last meeting you attended ?




Important contact information

Chapter Officers
President
Ernie Padgette......................... 540-439-6085
Vice President
Tom Ciarula...............ocoeienine 703-250-0947
Secretary
Pamela Meara......................... 703-362-7293
Treasure
Bob Crisman...........c.c............ 540-338-7316
Membership Chairman
Jim Showalter......................... 571-338-5467
Chapter Directors
Target Archery
Leroy Anderson...................... 703-644-1560
Director At Large
Carl Armstrong.............ccce.ne. 703-830-5091
Skeet & Trap
Bob Brino...........cccovviinn. 703-368-4934
Conservation
John Seaberg.............cccoeeininin 703-830-9365
Rifle & Pistol
Ed Franzosa..................cooeee. 703-255-3088
Director At Large
Oscar Starz.........cooeevveeieneenennn. 703-321-8626
Director At Large
David Myers..........covveveninennn. 703-395-9613
Director At Large
Dave Cunningham.................... 202-436-6410
Director At Large
Ben Crandall.......................... 703-993-4503
Education & Training
Bucky Sills.......ccoovviiiiiiin. 703-830-0458
Field Archery
Dick Riemer...................ooeeee. 703-543-8585
Youth Activities
TomPike.........cooooiiiiiiiii, 703-802-0740
Director At Large
Randy Hancock........................ 703-830-8539
Director At Large
Art Twichell...........ooooo 703-960-6524

Field house phone numbers
Chapter Field house............ 703-631-4495
Rifle & Pistol Field house....703-631-4496
Skeet & Trap Field house.....703-631-4497
Field Archery Field house....703-631-4498

Chapter Presidents E mail
epadgette@sprnet.com
Chapter Fax Number

703-631-0968
Chapters Web-site
www.arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org

Committee Chairpersons

Adopt-A-Highway / .............c.ccoiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiinin,

Advance Planning / your name here............. your phone #
Buildings and Grounds /Bucky Sills............ 703-830-0458
Bull Run Muzzleloaders / Tony Sucher........... 703-354-2726
Caretaker /Rick Kohne........................... 571-334-5125
Chapter Field House /Ed Ables................... 703-938-0726
Conservation / John Seaberg........................ 703-830-9365
Education & Training /Bucky Sills.............. 703-830-0458
Field Archery /Dick Riemer......................... 703-543-8585
Historian / your name here..................uuu.... your phone #
Junior Olympic Archery /Mary LeCompte .....703-361-4565

Lani Young........... 703-742-8142
Legislation / your name here....................... your phone #
Meeting Program / Tom Ciarula.................... 703-250-0947
Membership / Jim Showalter...................... 571-338-5467
Admin. assistants /Linda Armstrong........... 703-909-2708
Scott Aldrich................. 571-213-2541
Newsletter / Pam Meara / Bucky Sills............ 703-266-2235
Outdoor Ethics /JimMills........................ 703-437-9133
Pond Manager /John Seaberg .................... 703-830-9365
Program QOutreach // your name here............. your phone #
Public Relations / your name here...............your phone #
Rifle-Pistol Range / Ed Franzosa................ 703-255-3088
Scholarship /Dave Dobbins....................... 703-753-0878
Skeet & Trap Range /Bob Brino.................. 703-368-4934
Target Archery / Leroy Anderson................. 703-644-1560
Stan Hilliard........................ 703-430-4534
Youth Activities / Tom Pike...................... 703-802-0740
Scouting Activities / Tom Pike.......................703-802-0740

Chapter field house Office hours
Ist and 3rd Tues.....ccceevennennns 1:00pm to 9:00pm
All other Tues......ccceevvineinnnnn. 1:00pm to 4:30pm
Other times, call 703-631-4495

Chapter Board of Directors Meeting
1st Tuesday of each month
7:30 pm @ Field House

All members welcome

Attend your chapter meetings
Regular Membership Meeting
3rd Tuesday of each month
7:30 pm @ Field house




AFC-IWLA Page 3 February, March, April 2013

Mark Crowley Wins 2012 Club Skeet Championship

The 2012 Autumn Leaves Open Skeet Championship was shot at the Skeet & Trap ranges over the
weekend of September 15™ & 16". Fantastic late summer temperatures in the low 80’s greeted the
competitors on both days.

The 12 & 20 gauge championships were shot on Saturday. Club Member Doug Minning won the 12
gauge after a shoot-off win over Jim Hickerson. Junior shooter Mark Crowley won the 20 gauge
crown after beating Al Talacek in a shoot-off of 98'’s.

Sunday morning found Jim Hickerson with a 99 in the 28 gauge, and he won the championship out-
right.

Sunday afternoon brought out the 410, and the good scores continued. The championship was won
by Eric Bauer with a 96, followed closely by 95’s from Mark Crowley, Fred Wood, Doug Minnig and
T.W. Williams.

The win by Eric Bauer completed a 4 gun championship sweep by club members. The High-Over-All
Open title was won by Fred Wood, while the 2012 Club Championship was won by Mark Crowley.

Kenny Savia won the 12 gauge Junior Title, Mark Crowley then started his run of Junior titles win-
ning the 20 — 28 - 410 & HOA Junior Championships.

Ashly Palles won the Lady Championship Titles in the 20 — 28 & 410.

Special Thanks go out to Doug Minnig (Chief Referee) and his top notch referees: Kimberly Flanigin,
Meredith Tunick, Mike Ramsey, and Dick Weinley.

Can it be that this young buck beat out all
those old pros, no way

I wish he was on my winter league team
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President’s Column

I’m told I should say something about the tragedy in Newtown, Connecticut. Sorry, but I wasn’t there. I don’t
know anyone who was there, and I don’t even know anyone who lives there. I think I did drive through Newtown
once, but that was over 20 years ago, and I don’t remember much about passing through; although the scenery in that
part of the country is truly magnificent.

My grandson, Harley, asked me how anyone could possibly shoot an innocent young child. I gave him the only
answer that makes any sense to me: “Harley, that is the very definition of a madman. Only a madman would seek to
harm little children”. Harley thought for a moment and replied: “Yeah, I guess he was crazy”. “No, Harley; he may
have been insane, but he certainly knew exactly what he was doing. Insane, crazy and stupid are very different things.
You need to remember that”. And so do we all.

No, I wasn’t there. I don’t think any of our members were there. I didn’t harm anyone. I don’t think any of our
members harmed anyone. And yet, somehow, we are being blamed. How does that work? Supposedly, we are to
blame because we refuse to let those among us who are wiser than we pass gun laws which would disarm us. We re-
fuse to see that if we were all unarmed, we would somehow be safer.

Well, how has that worked for us so far? If I remember correctly (Please check the facts and figures; but I
don’t think I’'m very far off.), the “Gun Free School Act was passed some time around 1990. In the previous 70 or so
years there had been about three (as in “3”; more than 2 but less than 4.) mass shootings on schools in this country.
Since passage of that act, which made sure no law-abiding citizen would be anywhere near a school with a gun, the
number of mass shootings at schools has increased steadily; and we are now averaging between six and twelve such
incidents a year. So... how is that working out for you? And now we’re being told that if we simply take away certain
types of firearms from all the people, we would all be safer.

In September of 1994, Congress passed the so-called “Assault Weapons Ban”. It was allowed to expire in
2004. We are now being told we should bring back the ban on semi-automatic rifles that look like military fully auto-
matic rifles. Starting in 1994, did school shootings decrease? Or did they increase? They increased. When the ban was
allowed to expire in 2004, did it make any difference in school shootings? No. So how can bringing back that law that
didn’t help then (And in fact, things got a lot worse very quickly), make things any better now; when it didn’t help the
first time around?

The killer in Newtown was 20 years old. By current law, he wasn’t allowed to own any firearm. He was too
young. By current law, he was disqualified from owning any firearm by his mental disorders. He was mentally incom-
petent. He stole the firearms he used in the shootings. He killed his own mother to get the guns he used. He took those
guns into the “gun-free school zone”. He fired the guns in an area where it is illegal to fire any firearm. He killed peo-
ple. How many laws did he violate? I have no idea; but I don’t think passing one more law for him to ignore would
have deterred him.

On the Sunday after the shootings at Newtown, a man in San Antonio went into a restaurant to kill his girl-
friend. After he shot her, most of the other people in the restaurant fled to a movie theater next door. The gunman fol-
lowed. He shot a man in the parking lot and entered the theater. There, an off-duty lady policeman shot him four times
and ended the problem. A good guy (gal, in this case) with a gun stopped a bad guy with a gun.

Continued on next page
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Continued from page 4

President’s Column

One of these days, I’ll assemble a 200 page list of Congressmen and Senators who advocate total gun control, but have
no intention of turning over their guns. The famously anti-gun lady Senator who wants to ban ALL firearms, but car-
ries a handgun in her purse which she has stated she has no intention of turning in. The other anti-gun lady Senator
with the concealed carry permit. The esteemed Senator whose private bodyguards were stopped for carrying fully auto-
matic firearms while guarding the Senator in Washington, DC! Not to mention the rabidly anti-gun actress who, with
her equally rabid husband, used their private handguns to stop a burglary at their home. Or the North Carolina State
Senator who shot two young men trying to break into his home. The list is too long to go into here. Suffice it to say,
those who make our laws have no intention of following those laws themselves.

Is this hypocrisy? No, not really. The simple fact is, hypocrisy involves claiming to believe one thing while se-
cretly doing another. These people see no hypocrisy because they actually and honestly believe there SHOULD BE
two sets of rules and laws; one set for them and one set for us. One law for the rich and powerful; another set for the
common riff raff like us. Look into World History. In the days before there were firearms, weren’t there laws that pre-
vented the common people from carrying swords, or bows and arrows, or even knives; but which allowed the
“nobility” to do so freely? And didn’t our forefathers found this country under the concept that the law would apply
equally to all people?

The simple truth is that there has never been, and will never be, a country on the face of the Earth where the
rich, powerful and politically connected will not be able to own any firearm they wish. In Nazi Germany, in Soviet
Russia, in modern China, the rich and powerful followed or follow one set of laws; the common people a different set.
This country was supposed to be different; has always been different. We are about to find out if that will continue.

At Newtown the very worst of human nature was on frightful display; terrible rage and an uncaring and callous
disregard for those little ones we should first and always protect. But please remember: Also on display by the teach-
ers, the school staff, and even the children themselves, was the very finest of human nature; bravery, courage and self
sacrifice. Let us never forget that. What happened in Newtown was terrible; an abomination and tragedy that never
should have occurred. But I didn’t do it; and I refuse to be convinced I am somehow to blame.

One thing I must admit: I do share one common trait with those who consider themselves to be our betters. Like
them, I believe the only truly good guns are the ones which protect me and mine. And I plan to keep mine. Thanks;
Ernie P.

Donation made to the Chapter

Within the passed couple of weeks someone dropped off an old and I guess non
working freezer next to the dumpster near the archery field house. We appreciate
it, but 2 things come to mind. First, it left us at a great exposure because the door
was still on, any child could have wandered in, play ground about 50 feet away
and the second is the trash company will not take it because it is a special pick up,
now we get to PAY someone to haul it to the dump and that only comes from one
place CHAPTER FUNDS.

Don’t get me wrong we like donations but before leaving them set around check
with Rick or myself to see if they are needed and stop treating our chapter prop-
erty as dumping grounds. Bucky Sills Chairman, Buildings and Grounds
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Help the chapter make money donate your car, We get part of this

Your
Vehicle

Fairfax Lions Club Get The Full Value Tax _Break
Vehicle Donation Help Your Community

Program
MARKET VALUE of their vehicle—even with the new IRS
703-349-3025 | Dan't i . . .
rules! Don’t give your car to a national charity that gives
email: cars@fairfaxlions.org you only a small portion of what you car is worth! 100% of
Www.lionscars.org the our net proceeds go back to help our local community.

Our Donors can still get a tax deduction for the FULL FAIR

© Copyright 2010 Fairfax Host Lions Club Vehicle Donation Program

Education and Training

Check out all the classes for 2013 go to our web site
“arlingtonfairfax-iwla.org”
Click on “Education & Training”
Click on “Schedule for 2013”
From there you register and pay for your courses also e mail or
call with any questions you might have

CHECK IT OUT
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From Rifle & Pistol

Handguns and Holsters at Rifle-Pistol Range: No
Concealed Carry

We have noticed several members and their guests in the past few months carrying handguns in holsters
(concealed carry) while at the Rifle-Pistol Range. This is not permitted.

When can a member or guest bring a loaded handgun onto the Rifle-Pistol Range? The basic answer is
never. All firearms brought onto the range must be unloaded and properly boxed, bagged, cased, or otherwise
immobilized. (The only exception is for law enforcement officers who are on-duty.) Therefore no one may
“carry concealed” while on the range. Also no one can “open carry” a handgun in a holster while on the range.
All firearms must remain UNLOADED until authorized by the duty Range Officer when the range is “hot” or
ready to fire.

The only place where a member or guest can fire a handgun is at the Rifle-Pistol Range. In effect, hand-
guns are banned at all other ranges. We have had cases in the past where members fired handguns at a camp-
ing area or at one of the pavilions. This is very unsafe and cannot be tolerated!

To enter the Rifle-Pistol Range (inside the fence) all firearms must be UNLOADED and should be boxed,
bagged, or cased. If you do not have a box, bag, or case then the firearm must be carried with muzzle pointing
straight up and the action open. You cannot bring a loaded firearm onto the firing line of the Rifle-Pistol
Range. You cannot bring a handgun onto the Rifle-Pistol Range in a holster (open or concealed). You cannot
be at the firing line of the Rifle-Pistol Range with a handgun in a holster. And you cannot draw a handgun
from a holster while at the firing line. The ONLY exception for holster carry, drawing, and firing of a handgun
is during a NRA Personal Protection course operated by the Chapter Education and Training Committee when
there are instructors present to monitor each and every course participant AND when the Rifle-Pistol Range is
closed to all other shooting activity.

Also the Rifle-Pistol Range safety rules prohibit any loaded firearm during each cease fire period and
require all firearms to be benched with actions open. A holstered handgun would be loaded, action closed,
NOT benched, and the muzzle NOT pointed in a safe direction. Furthermore, the cease fire rules prohibit
“handling” of any firearm during the crease fire. A person with a holstered handgun would be considered as
“handling” that firearm!

All of the above is a reminder to All MEMBERS (and, therefore, their guests) to practice safe firearms rules at

all times and to obey the chapter and range safety rules. Members who willfully violate these rules can be sus-
pended or expelled from chapter membership. SAFETY FIRST, LAST, AND ALWAYS.

Continued on page 8
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Winter Weather Policy

Our winter weather policy: If the weather is bad enough that Fairfax County closes their school system, then the
Rifle-Pistol Range is automatically closed.

The second part of our winter weather policy is common sense. First, all of the range officers are volunteers. Some of
them live a far distance away from the chapter. One comes from Pennsylvania, another from Front Royal, and a third
lives closer to Richmond than the chapter property. In bad weather they may have more snow than we do or worse
road conditions than we do. I do not expect them to endanger themselves just to get to the range and open it. Second,
there may be conditions that prohibit them from making their duty time. They may be sick, or a spouse or child may
be ill and they have to stay home.

In the last big storm we had two feet of snow on the ground at the range. One could not even find the target lines to
place the target frames. Yet some member came out and complained rather vocally that he wanted to shoot and where
in #3%&* was the range officer and why wasn’t the range open! I think under these circumstances common sense
would tell the irate member that the range was not open BEFORE he even left his driveway! I am reminded that com-
mon sense is not commonly available.

Dr Ed, CRO

What does really happen to the target frames,
we all can shoot better then this

This target frame was severely damaged on 12-30-12. There are probably dozens of ex-
cuses but no good reasons.

In 2012 a total of 907 target frames were repaired by a handful of volunteers. This aver-
ages 2.5 frames for every day the range is open

RANGE"
OPEN
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FROM THE ARCHERY CENTER

Cub Run Archers would like to extend a warm welcome and invitation to all members of the IWLA to take advan-
tage of the many facilities, training opportunities, archery equipment, events and great camaraderie that our club has
to offer. Our state of the art indoor range is available for your use anytime a qualified Range Officer is on site. It is
common knowledge that a good many regulars in the club are at the range house every morning from approximately
9 am until noon. This is a great time to come down and introduce yourself and find out what Cub Run Archers is all
about. If you are new to archery and need advice on anything from bow setup, arrow tuning to shooting technique,
not only will you find literally, several hundred years of collective experience, but equipment to perform those tasks.
We especially would like to encourage youth participation and have a great many youth bows that young shooters
may practice with to develop their skills. The cost to join Cub Run Archers is only $15 per year. Though you don’t
need to be a member of Cub Run Archers to use the facilities, we have a monthly newsletter and several dinners and
picnics throughout the year and attendance at even one of these would easily be worth the annual membership. If
you are interested, please contact Robert D’Imperio, Secretary, Cub Run Archers, 13490 Edge Rock Ct. Chantilly,
Va. 20151. You may email Bob at robbyrayd@yahoo.com as well.

The outdoor facilities are available to any members in good standing of the IWLA. We have a practice range with
target butts at 5, 10, 15, 20, 30, 40, 50, and 60 yards. These are lighted as well if you would like to shoot in the eve-
nings. There is also crossbow station with a movable bag target for field points only and a broadhead target for
broadhead shooting. Remember, crossbows are allowed ONLY at the special crossbow station and not at any of the
other targets or ranges. A 28 point field archery course is also available for use to all IWLA members. Daytime use

only as there is no lighting on the field course.

Indoor Archery Range Open for Evening Shooting

The indoor archery range is open for evening shooting through the end of March, 2013. The range will be open
for evening shooting Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday evenings 6:30pm till 9:30pm. All IWAL
members are welcome to use the range. This is an excellent opportunity for all you Fairfax County bow hunters to
keep your shooting at peak performance throughout the hunting season.

Cub Run Winter Classic

If you shoot a bow, you will not want to miss this event. On Sunday March 10" our yearly 3D winter classic shoot
will take place on our 28 target outdoor range. This is a scheduled VBA shoot. Registration is between 9am and 1pm
for all shooters. This shoot is open to all, make it a family day. Our kitchen will be open to serve hot sandwiches,
chili, and snacks for a small fee.

Cub Run Field Hunter Shoot

On Sunday April 7" is our Field Hunter shoot. A 28 target scheduled VBA shoot. Registration

is between 9am and 1pm for all shooters. Our kitchen will be open, make it another great family day at the archery
range.

Archery Instructors Class
Cub Run Archers will be offering a Level 1 archery instructors class Sunday February 24", The class is geared to-

ward those wishing to become entry level archery instructors. The class emphasis will be on range safety as well as
the fundamentals of the National Training System. Class will last approximately 6 hours and cost $45. Those inter-
ested should contact Dave Gilbert at drgilbert.1(@gmail.com or call 301 530-7922



mailto:robbyrayd@yahoo.com
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2013 Winter Skeet and Trap League Now Underway

The 2013 winter skeet and trap league season kicked off on 6 January with a full field of 28 teams and 168
shooters. The season runs for 13 weeks, wrapping the week after Easter. With the weather guessers unable
to accurately forecast snowfalls, we are all hoping that shooting can be accomplished without disruption as
we experienced last year. Shooting in snow is OK, driving in the snow is not!

The weather cooperated for the first day of the season with temperatures in the mid 40’s and light winds.
Doug Minnig recorded the high score of the day with a perfect 50 in Skeet, but Andrew Poloni came in close
behind with a 49. Bob Baublitz had the high Trap score with a 49 followed by Tom Anhalt and Sooho Ham
with 46’s. It's a long season, so only time will tell who ends the season as Top Guns, but these folks are off
to a great start.

Team awards are again being determined in two distinct categories: weekly match point competition between
two teams; and cumulative team score over the entire season. The first category rewards the ability to prevail
in head to head match ups each week, while the second category rewards consistent performance over long
haul. The standings with only one week down resulted in a two way tie for First Place in the match competi-
tion category between teams 19 and 20. Team 19 also topped the list in the team score category, with teams
27, 21, 16, and 10 rounding out the top five places.

In preparation for the start of the season, many league members volunteered their time on New Year’s Eve
to accomplish the myriad of chores around the range that support league activities, including loading boxes
of targets into the trap houses to grounds maintenance to firewood collection to general housekeeping in the
clubhouse. Since the winter league goes through in excess of 100,000 targets over the course of the season,
keeping up with the chores requires constant attention. Pete Bills once again has taken the initiative to or-
ganize and direct the work, so special thanks go out to Pete. Thanks also to everyone who pitched in to help
get ready for the start of the season.

Welcome to the shooters new to the league this year and welcome back to all the old hands. Keep your head

down, your eye on the target and be safe!

Work party readies skeet and trap for winter league kick off
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I've been mentioning for more than a year some changes expected on the membership front. One of those changes is
to make the late fee for renewals start when the membership actually runs out, which is 1 January of each year. This
will encourage people to get their memberships in on time instead of waiting until almost 1 March, which is also
when the new member crunch begins. We really would prefer to have people who expect to renew have done so
prior to the start of classes each year. This is also makes the penalties a two step process; a small penalty (a late fee)
if you renew after 1 January. A larger penalty (your place is up for grabs from the new members) after 1

March. Many of you know people who tried to renew late, only to find themselves out of luck as we had already
filled for the year.

The second change we are considering is setting the late fee to be 20% of the renewal cost. For example, if your re-
newal would be $180 as a regular member, your late fee would be $36 if you wait until after 1 January to re-

new. When originally written into the rules, the late fee was about 25% of the regular member renewal fee. Since it
was written in as a fixed amount instead of a percentage, it has not kept pace with inflation over the decades, and late
renewals have become extremely common.

An interesting effect I hope to see from these changes is a slight reduction in payments to the Chapter. Why? Be-
cause more people will renew on time, and we will make less money on their late fees. These changes would be ex-
pected to start with the 2014 membership season, after being voted in as changes to the bylaws during 2013.

We still expect to see between two hundred and three hundred memberships cycle each year. For those of you hav-
ing friends wanting to join, remind them to submit their email requests through the web page to get on the waiting
list. We still expect to have enough openings in 2013 for the people who have requested slots so far (as of 4 Decem-
ber 2012 when I am writing this). Take care and everyone have a good Holiday season.

Get Anyone Interested in Joining to Contact Us via Email

For those of you with friends who want to join, they need to send me an email to get onto the reservation request list.
As I write this the first week of January 2013, I have over 230 people who have contacted us to join the club. That is
before addressing the remaining 88 unopened email requests I see before me today (many of which are follow-ups on
previous emails). If your friends want to join this year, they need to get their requests into the system. As always we
expect between 200 and 300 openings for new members in 2013. The longer they wait, the more the odds become
stacked against them being able to join this year before we hit our membership cap of 2200 memberships.

You will be seeing new members starting in late March 2013. They will have those rectangular temporary badges.
Please remember to work with them on learning our procedures. They are not allowed to bring any guests onto the
ranges while they have temporary badges. This rule has been emplaced to ensure they have a chance to learn our
range processes and procedures before brining any guests.

Since you are reading this in February 2013 or later, you have hopefully already sent in your signed renewal form
with your payment for the 2013 Membership Year. If you have not received your renewal after six weeks, please
contact the Administrative Assistants (Scott or Linda) at 703 631-4495 to confirm you are in the system. The renew-
als are mailed out in batches of three hundred or more as part of our using bulk mail to save money. That in turn can
lead to delays in when people get their cards and replacement stickers.

There will be a meeting of the membership to vote on various changes to the bylaws for the club. One of the changes
I am proposing is to make the late fee a standard 20% of the annual renewal cost by membership class. The late fee
would also be due for any renewal postmarked or received after 1 January of each membership year. This way the
late fee is automatically indexed against the membership cost, and it provides a two stage “penalty” for late renewals.
If you are late (after 1 January), you pay a fee. If you are real late (after 1 March) you are dropped from rolls. As the
numbers discussed earlier illustrate, there are plenty of people who would like your slot if you are late. This also en-
sures the pulse of new members that begin in March each year does not conflict with a pulse of renewals from people
waiting until the last instant of time to do their renewal. I ask you to vote in favor of these changes.

Jim Showalter 11
Membership Chairman
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It’s the WED crew from Skeet and Trap with the
SANTA CLAUS CLASIC

The participants

The winners

The devoted

I don't know what the hell this is, it scares me
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